
Hello,

Firstly, I would like to share 
with you that we are now Eco
Award Green Flag with Merit
holders. The Eco Team along
with Mrs Aston and Mrs Natzel
have been guided and lead by
Mrs Edwards to achieve some fantastic things over the past year. 
We would like to say a huge congratulations and thank you to 
everyone who made achieving this award possible. It is fantastic to 
see young people with such passion about the environment. 

You said, we listened…
Financially, times are hard for many families. We recognise this and 
are trying our best to help to make choices that will support the 
families at our school. 
Last year, we fully funded all enrichment and educational visits for 
our families. However, due to increasing costs this is not always 
possible. Nevertheless, we have budgeted to pay for half the cost of 
trips this year and are asking families to make a contribution but only 
if they are able to. 
We are also going to be asking local businesses if they would be 
willing to make a donation. If you know of any businesses who would 
like to support educational visits at Knighton Mead then please 
speak to the school office.

I cannot believe that one half term is already over. It has been the 
best start to the year with fabulous children who are
enthusiastic about their learning and have excellent attitudes and 
behaviour. 
I would also like to say a personal thank you to all of the families 
who have been so welcoming of me in my new role this term. 
Knighton Mead is a very special place and I am privileged to work 
with such wonderful staff members, families and the local 
community.
As we enter half term, rest and recharge. We have a long half term 
ahead of us and we all need our batteries fully charged. 
Enjoy time with loved ones and have a great half term. 

Miss Rebecca Smith.
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A huge congratulation goes to 
Lothair class with amazing 
attendance and punctuality 
this week.

 Please remember that the 
school gates open at 8.40am 
and everyone needs to be in 
school on time and ready to 
learn. 

Please also call the office or 
leave a voicemail every day 
your child is absent from 
school. 

Many thanks and best wishes, 

Mrs Edwards
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Congratulations to the 
following children for 
achieving badges this 
week:

Hughenden
Freya - Silver
Rhea - Silver
Kaya - Silver
Mille – Gold

Richmond
Caleb – Yellow merit
Grayson – Yellow merit
Iga – Yellow merit
Nadia – Yellow merit
Elijah – Red merit
Zuzia – Red merit
Noureen – Red

Lothair
Xavier – Gold
Taya – Gold

Sheridan
Evelyn – Second green 
merit
Esme – Second red merit

Friday 13th October - end of the first half term 
Mon 16th Oct - Fri 20th Oct - HALF TERM
Monday 23rd October - school reopens
Wednesday 25th October - Autumn Discos
Thursday 16th November – Parent anti-bullying 
event 2:00- 3:00
Friday 17th November – Children in Need
Monday 20th November - inset day – school 
closed to children
Thursday 21st December – Carol service at 
Church of the Nativity
Thursday 21st December – end of  term
Friday 22nd December – Tuesday 9th January 
– CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Attendance

Class % 
Attendance

Bloomfield 89.2%
Macaulay 90.2%

Lansdowne 92.4%

Richmond 91.9%

Hughenden 92.4%

Lothair 95.5%
Sheridan 87.7%

Whole 
School 

Attendance 
91.3%

Character muscle of the week
Perseverance :

Not giving up when something is difficult, 

or you’d rather be 

doing something else.

Primary Leadership Team
#collaboration #community

School Disco

A reminder that tickets can be bought for 

the school disco on the MCAS app for £2. 

The discos are on Wednesday 25th October

3:15 – 4:15 for Years 1,2,3 

and 4:30 – 5:30 for Years 

4,5,6.



Family Health & First Aid

Course Details:
Where: Knighton Mead Primary Academy

Time: 1.30pm-3pm
Date: Wednesday 1st November 23

Course Code: FAML063

Learn First Aid to 
keep your family 

safe

Learn about:
• What to do in an 

emergency
• The recovery position 

and CPR
• How to treat bleeds, 

burns and bandaging 
cuts and grazes.

 Take home your own mini 
First Aid kit

Come along, have fun 
and meet

some new people at our 
Family Learning First Aid 

workshop

 Refreshment’s Provided 

Please return this slip to reception and Mrs Edwards or phone the 
school office on 0116 233066 to book a place on the course. 

Child’s name:                                     Class:

Parent’s name:

IT’S FREE!
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